
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
JUDICIARY COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

January 29, 1987 

The meeting of the Judiciary Committee was called to order 
by Chairman Earl Lory on January 29, 1987, at 8:00 a.m., in 
Room 312 D of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present with the exception of 
Reps. Grady, Hannah and Brown who were absent, and Rep. 
Rapp-Svrcek who was excused. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 309: Rep. Quilici, District No. 71, sponsor, 
stated HB 3Q9 revises the crime victims compensation act of 
Montana. He explained in 1976, there was a committee formed 
by the Montana Association of Churches, and others, to look 
into a study on victims of crime and also the offenders. 
After a one year study, a bill was drafted which is the 
Victims Compensation Program. HB 309 will transfer the 
program from the Workers' Compensation Division. There are 
not any guidelines changed in this bill. It is set up to 
help with administration costs, fine tune it and make for a 
better program. An appeal from a department determination 
concerning a claim will be made to the district court and 
provides for confidentiality of certain records. 

PROPONENTS: CHERYL BRYANT, Crime Victims Program, supported 
this legislation. 

MIKE LAVIN, Administrator for the State Board of Crime 
Control, stated that the passage of this bill will make a 
good program better. 

LENORE F. TALIAFERRO, Family Abuse Specialist for the 
Friendship Center, Helena, pointed out that in the past year 
there have been services provided for about 500 clients. 
The Center's program currently receives some funding through 
the Board of Crime Control and it is very important funding 
to their services. She strongly urged support for this 
legislation. 

TOM HARRISON, representing the Sheriff and Peace Officers 
Association, supported this transfer of funds and supported 
HB 309. 

BILL WARE, Helena Police Chief, supported this legislation. 

There were no further proponents and no opponents. 
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QUESTIONS (OR DISCUSSION) ON HOUSE BILL NO. 309: Rep. Addy 
asked Rep. Quilici how much money was collected in a year 
and he stated that the budget is around $430,000.00. Rep. 
Quilici said there might be attempts to take some of the 
funds and help support the general fund but he would oppose 
that. 

Rep. Daily asked Rep. Quilici to briefly describe where the 
money comes from. He stated the money comes from the 
Highway Patrol fine program and 18% of each citation goes 
into the victims compensation program. 

Rep. Quilici closed the hearing on HB 309. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 267: Rep. Mercer, sponsor, District No. 50, 
stated that he needs to first describe the problem and then 
he can explain what the bill deals with. He explained that 
if there is a situation where a mental health professional 
is serving an individual who is a client and that client 
makes a specific threat of physical harm to an individual 
and informs the mental health professional about it, the 
professional then has 'a confidentiality duty not to disclose 
that threat to anyone but yet there is a fear that if they 
do not disclose that threat, and the threat is carried 
through, they will get into trouble. This bill addresses 
that issue and makes it clear when the mental health profes
sionals have the duty to warn and also how they can dis
charge that duty. The duty arises when the actual threat of 
physical violence is by a specific means. The professional 
has the duty to warn of violent behavior or 'take reasonable 
precautions to provide protection from violent behavior only 
if the patient has communicated to the mental health profes
sional an actual threat of physical violence by specific 
means against a clearly identified or reasonably identifi
able victim. The professional must also supply the request
ing law enforcement agency with any information he has 
concerning the threat of violence. He pointed out that 
section 3 deals with the immunity issue and it says there is 
no liability for failure to protect or warn or take precau
tions to provide protection from a patient's threatened 
violent behavior unless he has a duty to warn of violent 
behavior. ' 

PROPONENTS: STEVE NALDRON, Mental Health Centers in Hon
tana, stated that an essential part of therapy is open 
communication with the client. The Supreme Court of Cali
fornia acknowledged that confidentiality is essential but 
went on to say that professionals should be able to single 
out the real threats and predict dangerous threats. The 
best predictor of violence is whether or not a person has 
been violent in the past. This bill established liability 
for mental health professionals and tells when the 
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confidentiality must be broken. He pointed out that in the 
child abuse reporting statute, 41-3-201, it requires a 
professional to break confidentiality when they become aware 
of child abuse. The statute does not have a requirement 
that you tell children when you are treating them that you 
may break confidentiality. There seems to be some areas 
that need amending in regard to confidentiality. 

CLIFF MURPHY, Mental Health Association of Montana, submit
ted an amendment in regard to the duty to warn. (Exhibit 
A). He stated they favor the bill with the amendment. 

ROBERT BATEEN, Psychologist, Helena, representing the 
Montana Psychological Association, stated they must do 
whatever is necessary to protect a patient from carrying 
through with a violent act and this bill allows them to 
effectively do that. He disagreed with the proposed amend
ment because it has been already covered under the code of 
ethics. 

JOAN REBICH, Vice President of the Montana Mental Health 
Counselors Association, favored the bill and did not think 
the amendment was necessary. 

DAVID BRIGGS, Executive Director of Region 4 Community 
Health Center, Helena, supported the legislation. 

NANCY ADAMS, Hontana House Director for the Seriously 
Mentally Ill, Helena, supported the bill. It is their duty 
to protect the person who is threatening to hurt somebody. 
She urged that no amendments be made to the bill. 

CRAIG SI~~ONS, Licensed Social Worker in the private prac
tice of child and adult therapy, representing the Montana 
Chapter of National Association of Social Workers, supported 
HB 267 as it is written. 

CURT CHISOLM, Deputy Director of the Department of Institu
tions, supported the legislation. He stated he has one 
concern and that is it applies to both public and private 
employees and the bill limits liability. It would have to 
pass with 2/3 majority in both Houses. 

OPPONENTS: TOM POSEY, Executive Director of Montana Mental 
Health Consumer Advocate Project, stated he is not in 
opposi tion to the bi 11 in theory, but does oppose it as 
presently written. He said it may protect the professional 
but turns around and places the client in jeopardy. Mental 
health consumers have falsely assumed that the right of 
confidentiality between them and their therapist is virtual
ly the confidentiality of the confessional. Consequently, 
they felt there could be no breach, as such, unless they are 
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warned. He felt a warning would be heeded. 
the amendment should be considered. 

He also felt 

SUZANNE TAUNT, President of the Montana Alliance for the 
Mentally Ill, favors the bill for the protection of the 
mental health professionals for the liability involved. The 
Alliance also favors the amendment to protect the rights of 
the consumer or the client. 

QUESTION (OR DISCUSSION) ON HOUSE BILL NO.267: Rep. Gould 
asked Mr. Murphy about the amendment in regard to adopting 
it because it seemed to him that the number one problem is 
to get information in order to get to the root of a client's 
problem; the amendment would'make it harder to get informa
tion needed to treat the problem. Mr. Murphy explained that 
he tried to meet that objection. It would not make it too 
much more difficult. Rep. Gould also asked Mr. Waldron the 
same question. Mr. Waldron stated that you may be able to 
give a warning to a client in the onset of dealing with him 
but in a case where you have an emergency call, it would be 
impossible to give a warning, especially in a suicide case. 
The amendment tells the professional that th~y have to stop 
the emergency caller and tell them the professional will 
have to call the police if they are planning to commit a 
violent act. This can be a real problem. The focus of the 
bill, only in part, is to protect the professional. The 
main focus is to allow the professional to protect individu
als from possibility of violent acts by a client. The third 
party must be protected first. 

Rep. Strizich asked Mr. Murphy if the particular amendment 
has the full support of your association or just drafted on 
their behalf. Mr. Murphy stated that the association is 
made up of a great many members and the board acts upon all 
the issues that the organization faces. The Board did 
recommend the amendment. 

Rep. Hercer closed the hearing by stating that the first 
issue that needs to be addressed is whether or not it is 
good public policy to require mental health professionals to 
disclose this information and it would be his viewpoint, 
that it is. The second issue is do they need to put the 
amendment on the bill and in his viewpoint, it is a bad 
idea. Primarily because warnings may set back a client. 
There are certain times when a professional may want to 
disclose this warning to a client and the professional will 
know the situations where that needs to happen. He stated 
this is a good piece of legislation and hoped all would 
support it. 
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EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 188: Rep. Daily moved, DO PASS. 
Question was called and a voice vote was taken. The motion 
CARRIED unanimously. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 322: Rep. Eudaily moved an amend
ment to take "a" out of page 3, line 18. Question was 
called and a voice vote was taken. The motion PASSED 
unanimously. Rep. Eudaily moved DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
Question was called. Rep. Darko asked Rep. Eudaily about 
the limitation of the bill in regard to game wardens being 
in short supply. She asked him if law enforcement officers 
could also make arrests and he stated they can. Chairman 
Lory asked Mr. MacMaster to explain the Statement of Intent. 
Mr. MacMaster stated that the Statement of Intent needed to 
be rewritten before the bill was reported out of committee. 
Rep. Daily asked Rep. Eudaily if it was his intention to 
have this apply to motor boats, floating and all water 
activities. Rep. Eudaily said he thought it applied to all 
water activities. Rep. Daily stated he sees a potential for 
abuse to this because floaters will more than likely have a 
few beers while floating and he could see a lot of people 
being arrested. He preferred that this bill apply only to 
boaters. Rep. Eudaily stated he assumed the department was 
just trying to do something about the safety of the people 
on the lake and put standards in. Rep. Eudaily requested 
that the bill be held until he can discuss this with the 
department and he withdrew his motion. The bill is still in 
committee. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 267: Rep. Gould moved HB 267 DO 
PASS. Question was called. A voice vote was taken and the 
motion CARRIED unanimously. 

ADJOURNMENT: There being no further business to come before 
the committee, the hearing was adjourned at 9:45 a.m. 

~ 
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